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LTIA Notes 
 

Upcoming Events: 

• Wednesday, November 2, and every Wednesday 

evening, 6:30-8:30 pm. Adult Game Night. See flyer in 

this issue for details. 

• Saturday, November 5. Fall Festival. See flyer in this 

issue for details. 

• Sunday, November 13, 5:30 pm. LTIA Dinner 

Meeting. Turkey Dinner! LTIA will provided turkey. 

Bring your favorite side or dessert to share. 

• Saturday, December 10, 5:30 pm.  LTIA Dinner 

Meeting. Chili Cook-Off. 

 

Interest Survey. What social events, community improvements, 

and volunteering projects are you interested in? Let us know! 

Please complete the LTIA Interest Survey, online at 

https://forms.gle/2gUCSZwqNriEZu2g6. It should take only 

about five minutes to complete. 

⁂ 
 

LTPOA News 
Steve Blaha, LTPOA President 
 
Well, the calendar may say it’s fall, but the last couple of weeks 

have been a roller coaster with record lows in some areas one 

week and summer-like temps the next. But one thing is for sure, 

all these pretty leaves on the trees will fall to the ground, 

clogging your driveway culverts and filling the ditches. Please 

help keep our roads in good condition by keeping these leaves 

out of the ditches and culverts so that the rain water can make its 

way freely to our lake. 

 

The Tishomingo Anglers as well as other concerned lot owners 

met October 22nd to discuss lake management, fish stocking 

and future fishing events. Their recommendations will be 

forthcoming.  

continues in next column after Calendar 

 

 

LTPOA News continues from previous column 

Speaking of the lake, what a great job Aquatic Control did to 

eliminate our southern naiad and pond weed infestation. Our 

grass carp should be ready this spring to help out as well. 

 

Please don’t forget about the Restriction Renewal process. It’s 

still going on, and we need your notarized paperwork. If you 

can’t find your copy of the Restrictions packet, please contact 

Jon Riche at 314-604-8994. Jon will send you a copy. 

 

I would like to thank all those who have made both big and 

small improvements to their property this spring/summer/fall.  

You all keep making Lake Tish better and better!  

 

Don’t forget the Fall Festival November 5. I hope to see you all 

there. Remember you don’t have to be an LTIA member to join 

in on the FUN. 

⁂ 

 
                                    LTIA Membership 
Yes, here is my membership to LTIA. This will help to support 
the Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association projects and 
maintain the Community House. Membership includes free 
classified ads in the Tishomingo News and attendance at LTIA 
dinners. Please enclose your check for $40 payable to "LTIA" 
and send to: LTIA Treasurer /  5698 Lake Tishomingo Rd / 
Hillsboro, MO 63050. 

NAME  
   

 

ADDRESS/LOT(S) 
   

 

PHONE  
   

 

EMAIL  
 

 

 

Calendar 

Nov. 2 Wed. 6;30 pm Adult Game Night 

Nov. 5 Sat. 2:00 pm Fall Festival 

Nov. 8 Tues. 7:00 pm LTPOA Board Meeting 

Nov. 9 Wed. 6;30 pm Adult Game Night 

Nov. 13 Sun. 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting 

Turkey dinner 

Nov. 16 Wed. 6;30 pm Adult Game Night 

Nov. 23 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

Nov. 30 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

Dec. 7 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

Dec. 10 Sat. 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting 

Chili Cook-Off 

Dec. 13 Tues. 7:00 pm LTPOA Board Meeting 

Dec. 14 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

Dec. 21 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

Dec. 28 Wed. 6:30 pm Adult Game Night 

https://forms.gle/2gUCSZwqNriEZu2g6
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LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 
  

LTPOA 
President Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com 

Vice President Jon Riche 314-604-8994 jwriche@gmail.com 

Treasurer Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net 

Secretary Craig Jung 314-607-8668 Cran.jung@gmail.com  
Buildings Doug Leeker 314-265-7827 dougleeker@att.net  
Maintenance Ken Stojeba 314-660-4101 kstojeba@gmail.com  
Security Mark Stubits 314-479-7101 mstubits@gmail.com      

Committees 
   

 
Boat Patrol Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com  
Dam Clarue Holland 314-623-5869 Clarue-Martin@att.net  
Stickers & Gate Cards  Justin Faulkerson 314-371-7320 jfaulkerson80@yahoo.com  
Water Quality Test Jon Riche 314-604-8994 jwriche@gmail.com  
Website Janet Hirsch 

 
thisweekatlaketish@gmail.com  

Newsletter Carol Kohnen 314-365-1991 tishnewsletter@gmail.com  
Gate Directory/Entry Codes   laketishomingo.com gate.ltpoa@gmail.com  
      Allow 7–10 days lead time 

 
 

 

 

        
LAKE TISHOMINGO IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION 

  

LTIA 
President/Treasurer Kim Carey 314-616-6946 kimcarey7@gmail.com 

Secretary Gail Lents 636-274-4245 glents@charter.net 

Community House Rental Gail Lippitt (primary contact) 636-274-5034 rlippitt@charter.net 

Community House Rental Rosie Ferrell (backup contact) 636-274-3455  
 

            
   

     

PUBLIC WATER SUPPLY #13 (Sewer District)  

PWSD#13 
President Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net 

Billing Questions Voice mail 636-285-1778 pwsd13@charter.net 

Sewer Emergency Operator Office 636-257-3976 support@waterrm.com 

  After-hours Emergency District Liaison 888-970-1382   
     

     

To place an ad in this newsletter, send the ad copy to the editor 

at tishnewsletter@gmail.com. If payment is required, send your 

check to LTIA Treasurer, 5698 Lake Tishomingo Rd, Hillsboro, 

MO 63050. 

 
Classified Advertising Rates 
LTIA members, non-commercial listing  no charge 
Non-LTIA members, each listing   $5.00 
 

Display Advertising Rates 
Business Card   $10 per issue  $60 per year 
¼ page    $15 per issue $90 per year 
½ page    $25 per issue $150 per year 
Full page   $50 per issue $300 per year 

 
 
Website 
www.laketishomingo.com 
This website is your gateway to all things Lake Tish, 
including access to this and past newsletters since 2003. 
 
Email 
Receive “This Week at Lake Tish” announcements and 
the electronic version of this newsletter by email. Send 
your email address to thisweekatlaketish@gmail.com. 
 

Contributions to Newsletter 
Email news items, photos, recipes, articles, ads and other 
items of interest to tishnewsletter@gmail.com.  
 
 
 
Next Newsletter Deadline is December 20. 
 
 
 

 
 

Photo by Rich Hirsch 

mailto:mstubits@gmail.com
http://www.laketishomingo.com/
mailto:rlippitt@charter.net
mailto:support@waterrm.com
http://www.laketishomingo.com/
mailto:thisweekatlaketish@gmail.com
mailto:tishnewsletter@gmail.com
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Sewer District News 
Adapted from an item in This Week at Lake Tish by 
Janet Hirsch 
 

Volunteers for the sewer district will be visiting every residence 

to clean the control panel surface and apply the sticker shown 

below. They will only be working with the control panel and 

will not interrupt sewer service or otherwise disturb residents. 

 

The sewer board is committed to maintaining the sewer system 

in top working order for all residents. There have been several 

sewerage backups recently because of unreported alarms. These 

stickers are reminders to report any issues before they get worse. 

  

The sewer board thanks these volunteers who are giving of their 

time to help the community. 

 
 

 
 

 

⁂ 

 

Lakeside Gardeners 
Rena Rockwell 
 

Invasive Bush Honeysuckle  

As you may have read in our past Lakeside Gardeners columns 

in this newsletter, we are trying to manage the invasive plant 

species that are negatively impacting our community. One of 

these plants is the invasive Bush Honeysuckle, which is 

overcoming our precious roadways, pathways, uninhabited lots, 

and the land that surrounds our entrance roadway.  

 

Late fall and winter are the ideal time to remove this plant 

permanently. Are you willing to volunteer an hour or two on a 

Saturday morning? We would be thrilled for you to join us on 

the second Saturday of each month, starting in November. 

Currently scheduled dates are 11/19 and 12/17. Weather 

permitting, meet us at the flagpole at 9:30 a.m. with gloves, a 

tarp, and a rake or some loppers. This activity is great for all 

ages. 

continues in next column 

Lakeside Gardeners continues from previous column 

If you cannot make it and you want to know about how to 

remove this invasive plant, please go online to the Lakeside 

Gardeners page on the Lake Tish website: 

http://www.laketishomingo.com/lakeside/gardeners.html. 

 

⁂ 

 

A Timely Reminder 

It is that time of year again and the leaves are falling 

all around us.  

Remember: Under no circumstances should leaves be 

raked or blown into the lake! Leaves decomposing 

in the lake can fuel the growth of algae and they use 

up oxygen that is needed by native plant and 

animal inhabitants. Low oxygen can even kill fish! 

 

 

 
 

Cooking Corner 
Carol Kohnen 
 

A Blast from the Past 

I copied this recipe for 7-Layer Cookies from my mother’s 

recipe box to start my own recipe collection when I got married. 

I have modified the recipe a bit over the years but I still bake 

these every Christmas! 

 
7-Layer Cookies 

Preheat oven to 350°. Spread in a 9x13” pan in the order given: 

• 1 stick melted butter (can melt in pre-heating oven) 

• 1 cup graham cracker crumbs (mix with melted butter and 

press into bottom of pan for crust) 

• 1 cup (6 oz pkg) chocolate chips 

• 1 cup (6 oz pkg) butterscotch chips 

• 1 cup flaked coconut 

• 1 can (Eagle Brand) sweetened condensed milk 

• 1.5 cups chopped pecans 

Bake 25-30 minutes. Cool. Cut into squares. 

 

This is probably the original recipe: 

https://www.eaglebrand.com/recipe/seven-layer-magic-cookie-

bars/. 

 

⁂ 

http://www.laketishomingo.com/lakeside/gardeners.html
https://www.eaglebrand.com/recipe/seven-layer-magic-cookie-bars/
https://www.eaglebrand.com/recipe/seven-layer-magic-cookie-bars/
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LTPOA Meeting Minutes 
Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association 
 

LTPOA Minutes    August 9, 2022 
Board Members present: Steve Blaha, Mark Stubits, Ken 

Stojeba, Shelby Reneski, Doug Leeker, Craig Jung. 
 

10 residents attended. 
 

Steve called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

President’s Report 

Steve asked for permission to dispense reading of the July 2022 

minutes. 

 Ken made motion to approve. 

              Shelby seconded. 

              Motion approved. 

 

Steve welcomed guest Chief Brown from the Mapaville Fire 

Protection District. Mapaville Fire District interacts with the 

Goldman Fire District which protects the Lake Tishomingo 

properties. Chief Brown indicated the department just obtained 

new ice and water rescue equipment and made a request to 

utilize the beach area of the lake to conduct corresponding 

training for members of the Mapaville, Hillsboro and Goldman 

districts.     

continues in next column 

LTPOA August/President’s Report continues from previous 

column 

Steve asked for motion to allow the Fire Districts to utilize the 

beach area for training. 

              Ken seconded. 

              Motion approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Shelby read the financial report for July 2022. 

 

Cash Inflow for July  

2020/2021 assessment $30.00  

2022/2023 assessments $63,211.24  

Gate cards $20.00  

Pontoon rental $20.00  

Interest $25.03  

Total Cash Inflow for July $63,306.27  
 

 
 
July Bills Paid  
A Printing- For orange File up-date 
sheets. $21.67  
Steve Blaha- assessment invoice 
stamps $232.00  
LTIA- for well pump for community 
center $4,659.90  

Janet Hirsch- assessment envelopes 
& rechargeable battery $90.12  

Charter $79.99  

Ameren $112.71  

A & S Protection- 124 hours $4,216.00  
Rottler Pest Solutions- annual pest 
control $276.00  

Happy Grass- tree removal, beach 
cleanup, mowing & 4 benches $2,185.21  

Joe Baumann- notary $170.00  
Jeffco Survey- down payment (1/2) 
on survey $600.00  

Total $12,643.60  
 

Total Cash Outflow for July $12,643.60  
 

Checking Account Balance for 
July $311,921.67  

  
Major Projects Fund 6/30/2022 $164,267.33  

Interest $20.93  

Major Projects Fund 7/31/2022 $164,288.26  
 

Steve asked for motion to approve Treasurer’s Report. 

Doug made a motion to approve. 

Ken seconded. 

Motion approved. 

 
 
 

continues on next page 
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LTPOA August/Treasurer’s Report 

continues from previous page 

August Bills To Pay  

Charter $79.99  

Ameren $122.50  

A & S Protection- 174 hours $5,916.00  

Steve Kottemann- work on guard 
shack $2,775.00  

Gateway Lake Management- lake 
management & testing $1,600.00  

Wegmann Legal- legal work $742.00  

Happy Grass- mowing gate to 4 
way, common and interior roads $1,050.00  

Happy Grass-weed removal and 
rock work $1,350.00  

CEG Paving- road work $25,880.00  

Total $39,515.49  
 

Approval to pay August Bills: 

Ken made a motion to approve. 

Doug seconded. 

Motion approved. 
 

Building 

• Electronic approval complete on project for Chris and 

Ericka Richars – 6431 S. Lakeshore Dr – new 

landscaping and retaining walls.   

• Daniel Timmersman – N18-N19 – 5840 N. Lakeshore 

Dr - New garage to be built on an existing foundation - 

pending architectural and Jefferson County approval.     
 

Steve asked for motion to allow construction of the new garage 

once obtain architectural and Jefferson County approval. 

       Mark seconded. 

       Motion approved. 

 

Security 

• Ken is researching the incident where the FedEx truck 

knocked down the gate. The FedEx driver was also 

verbally abusive to a resident when confronted about 

the damage. This FedEx route has changed hands since 

the incident and Ken has been working to track down 

the current owner to establish who was driving the 

truck at the time of the incident. There was no true 

damage to the gate, however, the driver should be 

reprimanded for his conduct. Resolution of this issue is 

still in progress. Waiting on further information from 

FedEx.      

 

Gate 

 
continues in next column 

LTPOA August/Gate Report continues from previous column 

The most used entry code in July 2022 was issued to D 

Dierzbicki. The code was used an average of 4.5 times per day 

in July. This was mostly weekend use & is probably for parties. 

Second and third most used entry codes (3.8 times per day) were 

issued to Ken Droege Jr and E. Richars. Both were likely due to 

parties also. Mr Droege also has a long lasting building project. 

 

Gate Arm Break by FedEx truck 

The gate arm was knocked off its mount on Thursday (7-28) at 

16:17:04 by a FedEx “RAM” van tailgating thru the gate. Plate 

is: B37 PHD (Garden State). A property owner said his son 

witnessed the event and when the driver was confronted, the 

FedEx driver cussed him out. 

 

Amazon’s “Key for Business” 

Amazon Key for Business was installed on July 7. The system is 

based on cell phone service & grants the delivery driver 

temporary access & opens the gate. We do not know if Amazon 

drivers are using this service. One driver we quizzed still relied 

on impatient drivers behind him to open the gate for him. 

 

MyQ Website 

LTPOA Board members and gate committee members now 

have access to the CAPXLV gate entry system through the MyQ 

website. This means they can view gate activity and videos of 

people trying to enter the subdivision. 

 

Maintenance  

• The rock beneath the fence along the entrance looks 

very nice! 

• There is an outstanding recall on the truck that will be 

addressed. 

• Still waiting on delivery of the new patrol boat – 

further updates to come. 

• Weed Control on the Lake - Aquatic Solutions coming 

tomorrow or Friday to decide if any further treatments 

are needed.  We are not seeing any further vegetation 

growth so we are speculating we will probably have 

another light treatment of copper sulphate to continue 

to clear up the murky water due to the planktonic algae 

bloom.  

• Water testing – the Mizzou team has been taking 

samples – no results available yet. 

• Yellow lines will be added to the lake road in the areas 

around the turns.  A date has not been set for this work 

yet.           

 

LTIA  

• Boat Poker Run – Saturday August 27th – Kim will 

find workers to sell extra cards at the event.   

• Meetings will start up again on September 11th and will 

be held on Sundays. 

• Fall Festival – Nov 5th – including Live Music.  

• Remodel of kitchen area at the Community House 

o Working on getting estimates to remodel 

cabinets and miscellaneous painting. 

o Need to put together a timeline and priority 

list. 

o Reviewing possibility of raising rental rates. 
 

 

continues on next page 
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LTPOA August continues from previous page 

Finance 

No new updates. 

 

Sewer Board 

No new updates. 

 

Dam 

No new updates. 

 

Old Business 

• Shea boat dock project – Owners indicated they would 

stake out where the boat dock would be moved in order 

to resolve the issue.    They have not done this 

yet.  Doug will contact them again to get an update and 

get a dock application filled out. Ken will take over 

pursuing with the owners while Doug is out on 

vacation for 2 months. 

• Lake Restriction Renewal – We are getting close to the 

required approval percentage! Please spread the word if 

you know anyone who has not signed yet to get their 

documents turned in. Deadline for approval is July 

2023. 

• Update on M-N cove (M42-M46) issue regarding 

restoration of community property:  Matt Holloran has 

completed excavation of reconstruction and the 

property will be seeded and strawed. Jon and Mark will 

inspect the results.  

 

New Business 

• There is a long-standing question regarding ownership 

of dock A07. Thomas and Beverly Grimm have 

recently purchased the property previously owned by 

the Jost family which includes lot A07. They have been 

notified by another Tishomingo resident that dock A07 

had been sold years ago to another property 

owner. Research of the records shows that dock A07 

has always belonged to the Jost family. There is no 

record of this dock ever being sold. Also, Ken Jost has 

maintained dock A07 for years. To document:  Lot 

A07 is the owner of dock A07, in this case the Grimm 

family.   

• A resident is parking his boat at dock F37 which he 

does not own. He is also telling the actual owner of 

dock F37 that this dock is a community dock where 

anyone can park. There are no community docks on the 

lake.   

o Ken will write a letter to the resident that is 

parking his boat at the incorrect dock asking 

him to discontinue this practice. 

o Ken will send a letter to the actual owners of 

dock F37 to indicate they are sole owners of 

dock F37.     

• James and Carolyn Condict Jr. – H17 – The H17 dock 

has been restored but a permit has not been submitted 

for the work done. A letter will be sent to request 

submission of a permit for the dock restoration. 

• Thomas and Beverly Grimm – 6770 S. Lakeshore Dr. – 

The Contractor stored rock on South Lakeshore Drive 

in order to support work being done for the Grimm 

property. The location of the rock minimized 
 

continues in next column  

LTPOA August/New Business continues from previous column 

driver access to one side of the road. The road was then 

damaged due to cars driving around the rock. The damaged area 

was a 2ft by 30ft section of road. The property owners were 

charged $1,200 for the road repair. The property owners are 

asking for partial compensation from the board due to the fact 

that there was pre-existing damage to the road prior to start of 

the Grimm property project.           

Mark made a motion to pay Thomas and Beverly Grimm 

$200 towards the road repair due to pre-existing conditions. 

       Shelby seconded. 

       Motion approved. 
 

Steve asked for a Motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Ken made a motion to adjourn. 

Jon seconded. 

Motion passed. 

⁂ 
 

 

LTPOA Minutes    September 13, 2022 
Board Members present: Steve Blaha, Mark Stubits, Ken 

Stojeba, Shelby Reneski, Jon Riche. 

 
 

13 residents attended. 
 

Steve called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. 
 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

President’s Report 

Steve thanked everyone who has promptly paid their 

assessments.    

 

Steve asked for permission to dispense reading of the August 

2022 minutes. 

Mark made motion to approve. 

Ken seconded. 

Motion approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Shelby read the financial report for August 2022. 

Cash Inflow for August  
2022/2023 assessments $92,313.34  

Grimms road repair $1,000.00  

Gate cards $50.00  

Interest $54.16  

Total Cash Inflow for August $93,417.50  
                                     

August Bills Paid  

Charter $79.99  

Ameren $122.50  

A & S Protection- 174 hours $5,916.00  

Steve Kottemann- work on guard shack $2,775.00  

Gateway Lake Management- lake 
management & testing $1,600.00  

Wegmann Legal- legal work $742.00  
 
 

continues on next page  
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LTPOA September/Treasurer’s Report continues from 

previous page 

Happy Grass- mowing gate to 4 way, 
common and interior roads $1,050.00  

Happy Grass-weed removal and rock work $1,350.00  

CEG Paving- road work $25,880.00  

Total $39,515.49  
 

 

Checking Account Balance for 
August $365,823.68  

  
Major Projects Fund 
7/31/2022 $164,288.26  

Interest $24.76  
Major Projects Fund 
8/31/2022 $164,313.02  

 

Steve asked for motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. 

Jon made motion to approve. 

Ken seconded. 

Motion approved. 

  

September Bills To Pay  

Charter $79.99  

Ameren $121.11  

A & S Protection- 124 hours $4,216.00  

Wegman Law- Legal work $788.25  
Travelers Insurance- Workers Comp 
insurance $916.00  

Eberlin Boats & Motors- new security boat $18,961.00  

Zumwalt Corp.- cloud subscription $195.00  

Colburn Consulting- 6 months web hosting $59.70  
Red Oak Landscaping- mowing 7/1 and 
7/28 $2,640.00  
Parking Lot Picassos- center line stripes on 
the bends $2,100.00  
Happy Grass- mowing gate - 4way, 
common ground & interior RDs $1,250.00  

Jeffco Surveying- final payment on survey $600.00  

Jim Timmersman- repairs to Parkway $300.00  

Total $32,227.05  
 

Approval to pay September bills: 

Ken made motion to approve. 

Mark seconded. 

Motion approved.  
 

Building 

• Reminder: To obtain approval from the board for work 

you are planning on your home or lake front, you will 

need to submit a building application. Go to the Lake 

Tishomingo website (www.LakeTishomingo.com), 

Forms and Applications.  

 
 

continues in next column 

LTPOA September/Building Report continues from 

previous column 

• Fill out the appropriate building application and 

include specifications and/or drawings to support the 

request. Then submit to the Board. Board Member 

emails and phone numbers are also available on the 

website. Note that approval from the board may also be 

pending approval from Jefferson County depending 

upon the nature of the work being done. 

• Dale McKinnon made a request to construct a 48-inch-

high fence on his property. The Lake Tishomingo 

Restrictions state that a fence cannot be taller than 42 

inches, therefore the request was denied.    

 

Security 

• The Green City Disposal truck knocked the gate 

down. Mark talked to the president of the company 

who apologized and indicated he would take care of 

any cost related to the repair. Rich Hirsch was satisfied 

with the apology and volunteered his time to fix the 

gate at a very minimal cost. 

• Aaron gave a status update on the court case regarding 

the drunk driver who knocked down the gate last year 

and then attacked a Tishomingo guard (Eddie).   

o The accused was found guilty of property 

damage and DWI. He has been ordered to pay 

Lake Tishomingo $500 in restitution for 

property damage plus is serving 5 years in jail 

for the DWI which is his fifth offense.     

o The assault charge has been dropped. 

• Security will be present at the lake until October 1st and 

then resume in the spring. 
 

Gate 

On Sunday prior to this meeting Aaron indicated the outgoing 

gate went up and stayed up for two cars to pass through. 

 

 
The most used entry code in August 2022 was issued to N. 

Reed. The code was used an average of 4.7 times per day in 

August. We will contact B Reed by email to see if this high 

usage can be explained. Second most used entry code (4.1 times 

per day) was issued to M Stubits. 

 

New Gate. 

Overall, the CAPXLV Tele Entry System is working well, but 

there are a few problems: 

• When someone uses a remote transmitter to open the 

gate, there is usually no video recorded. This may be 

due to the vehicle not lingering long enough to trigger 

a motion recording. We may have to live with this 

behavior. 

continues on next page 

http://www.laketishomingo.com/
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LTPOA September/Gate Report continues from previous page 

• With respect to the problem with the mobile app 

security, we are still waiting for a response from 

Liftmaster. 

 

Gate Break Tuesday 8-23-2033 at 7:54am 

The gate bar was knocked off its mount on Tuesday 8-23 at 

0754 by a Green City Waste & Recycle Solutions Inc dumpster 

pickup truck that tried to tail-gate in behind a bus. I remounted 

the gate at about 10am on Tuesday. 

 

Maintenance  

• Need to order more rock salt. Also Mark will bust up 

the existing rock salt prior to covering with the new 

load.   

• Ken indicated the weeds need to be knocked down in 

the maintenance shed area.   

Ken made a motion to hire Happy Grass to perform weed 

removal. 

        Jon seconded. 

        Motion approved. 

• Ken will pick up the new patrol boat on Thursday. 

• Mark will handle getting the bucket fixed on the 

Bobcat. 
 

LTIA  

• The Boat Parade next year will be held at 7:00pm. 

• Currently getting bids for new cabinets and flooring.     

• October 9th – Sunday dinner meeting – pulled pork. 

• Adult Game Night – weekly - starts September 21st, 

6:30 – 8:30pm. 

• Fall Festival – Nov 5th – including Live Music. 

 

Finance 

No new updates. 

 

Sewer Board 

No new updates. 

 

Dam 

No new updates. 

 

Water Testing 

• See “This Week at Lake Tish” email sent 09/13 for 

full water testing report.  Bottom line is that the lake is 

in great health. 

• Highlights from the meeting: 

o Water is being tested every 2 weeks. Last 

inspection was last Friday Sept. 9th. Will 

continue to test every 2 weeks through next 

summer, starting in May through September 

2023. We will not know if more chemical 

treatments are needed until next spring. 

o Positive findings overall. Planktonic algae 

bloom has subsided, water is a lot less green 

and clearer. 

o Very little Southern Naiad vegetation found. 

o Seeing grass carp in the 12”-16” range. 

o Planktonic algae bloom will result in record 

growth of fish this year.  

 

continues in next column 

LTPOA September continues from  previous column 

Old Business 

• Resolution of ongoing issue in M-N cove regarding 

restoration of the community property area. 

o Silt fence is installed. 

o Property owner contracted Matt Holloran to 

clean out the last 100 feet from creek to the 

water front, then seed and straw the back 

portion.  Jon has determined that the back 

portion is now completely overgrown with 

weeds and saplings and therefore does not 

need the seed and straw to be done.   

o There were two costs to this 

agreement:  1) the survey  2)  the work that 

Matt Holloran performed to restore the 

community property. The Board and the Lot 

Owner would split the total cost of these two 

items. In accordance with this agreement the 

Board owes the Lot Owner a balance in order 

to finalize. 

         Steve made a motion to pay the balance to the Lot Owner. 

 Jon seconded. 

               Motion approved. 

 

New Business 

• George Goetz – K24 – Expressed concern regarding 

the condition of his next-door neighbor’s property - 

Fuller property (K25 & K26A). The Fuller property 

has been unkept for the last 2 to 3 months. The high 

grass draws mosquitoes and bugs. The Fullers own 

half of the circle drive which is also overgrown in 

grass and flowers which attracts deer. The neighbors 

on the other side of the Fuller’s property are trying to 

sell their house which is made more difficult due to the 

unkept condition of the Fuller property. 

o The Board will ask our lawyer to send a letter 

to the Fullers to indicate they need to cut the 

grass.   

o Steve will call Jefferson County to ask they 

drive by the property to see if there are any 

county violations that need to be addressed. 

• Anglers Association   

o Current members:  Mark Stubits, Peter Rola, 

and Brian Stephens. 

o Steve contacted John Schulte from Busch 

Wildlife Area to get information regarding 

use of electroshocking as an aid to identify 

our fish population. John indicated it would 

be 2 or 3 years before we could perform 

electrofishing. He did send forms and 

information. One recommendation was to get 

the daily fishing report online to collect 

data. Electrofishing is performed on a day, at 

one period of time. If the weather is unusually 

bad or unusually good on that day you could 

get a skewed reading. Therefore, having the 

data collected over a longer period of time via 

the daily fishing report would provide a better 

overall result. 
 

continues on next page  
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LTPOA September/New Business/Anglers Association continues 

from previous page 

o Dan Timmersman called Harrison Fishery to 

get a report of all fish 

stocked to the lake back 

to 2012. He has 

generated a spreadsheet 

to document this 

information. Dan talked 

to Frank Harrison the 

owner of the 

fishery. They held a 

discussion of options to 

improve the fish 

population. Dan 

indicated he is seeing a 

lot of small fish, mainly bass 

around the 12” to 13” range. These 

bass are competing with the other bass and 

not winning, therefore they are not growing 

any bigger. Mr. Harrison suggested walleye 

should be stocked in November. The walleye 

will feed upon the smaller bass which will 

help the fish population in the future. No 

stocking has been done (with exception of 

grass carp) for last four years. 

o How can we resume regular stocking of the 

lake? Some lake residents have expressed 

interest in donating to this effort. 

o Brian Stephens:  He has been keeping a 

personal fishing log. In general, the largest 

fish being caught at Tishomingo has been 

approximately 12 inches. He supports the 

idea of an online daily fishing report. The 

best way to promote larger fish in the lake is 

to harvest the smaller fish. The fishing report 

will provide a way to understand how many 

fish are being harvested.   In the past, we held 

fishing tournaments for adults and kids where 

any fish under 12” were held out for a fish 

fry, another way to harvest smaller fish from 

the lake. 

o Goals 

▪ Increase the size of the fish in 

Tishomingo. 

▪ Define new plan for stocking and 

harvesting fish.  Include a budget to 

support the plan – deadline by this 

coming spring if possible. 

 continues in next column 

LTPOA September/New Business/Anglers Association/Goals 

continues from previous column 

▪ Create plan to fund stocking the 

lake.  The Board will donate 

$1,000 to this effort.  Aluminum 

can collection – this is currently 

the main source of funds.  How 

can we generate more funds for 

this effort? 

▪ Dan Ewen – when is the last 

time the dam outflow has been 

checked?  Last check was in 

2020 and all was in good 

shape.  An evaluation is 

performed every 3 years.  Next 

check is June of 2023.   

▪ The next time the lake will be 

lowered will be in fall of 2024. 

• Dredging 

o This is a multi-year project. 

o Continue to get bids. 

o Silt mapping of the lake is complete.  Fifteen 

acres of silt needs to be removed. 

o Still need to resolve where to take the silt once 

it is removed from the lake. 

o Need Restrictions renewed prior to start of 

this project.  Restriction renewal is very close 

to completion right now. 

 
Steve asked for a Motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Mark made a motion to adjourn. 

Jon seconded 

Motion passed. 

 

⁂ 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do not tell fish stories where the people 
know you; but particularly, don't tell 
them where they know the fish. 

~~Mark Twain 

Photo by Jerry. 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/way2go/18790649763,  

CC BY 2.0 license. 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/way2go/18790649763
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